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26 July 2013 
 
 
Mr Chris Patterson MP 
Chair, Committee on Environment and Regulation 
Parliament of New South Wales 
Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
 
Dear Mr Patterson 
 
The NSW Business Chamber (“the Chamber”) welcomes the opportunity to make a 
submission to the Inquiry into the Management and Disposal of Waste on Private Land. 
 
As you may be aware, the Chamber is one of Australia’s largest business support groups, 
with a direct membership of more than 12,000 businesses, providing services to over 
30,000 businesses each year. Tracing its heritage back to the Sydney Chamber of 
Commerce established in 1825, the Chamber works with thousands of businesses 
ranging in size from owner operators to large corporations, and spanning all industry 
sectors from product-based manufacturers to service provider enterprises. 
 
The Chamber is a leading business solutions provider and advocacy group with strengths 
in workplace management, occupational health and safety, industrial relations, human 
resources, international trade and business performance consulting.  
 
Operating throughout a network of offices in metropolitan and regional NSW, the 
Chamber represents the needs of business at a local, regional, State and Federal level, 
advocating on behalf of its members to create a better environment for industry. 
 
With our membership spanning across NSW, and with many member businesses 
operating in industries that require the effective management of trade waste disposal, 
this review is very much welcome. 
 
The Chamber has recently received a number of complaints from member businesses, in 
the Mid-North Coast and Northern Rivers regions raising concerns about the approach 
of Local Water Utilities (in this case local councils) in terms of the enforcement of liquid 
trade waste management regulations.  
 
Although the terms of reference do not call for information specifically on this issue, it 
does fall broadly within the remit of the Committee in examining the management of 
waste on private land.  
 
The Chamber has been advised that council representatives have been visiting local 
businesses and advising them to upgrade their liquid waste treatment systems because, 
the council claims, they no longer meet the standards for such systems as set by the 
NSW Office of Water Regulatory Guidelines. This is despite the fact, members advise, 
that they are otherwise complying with all obligations under the guidelines, are 
maintaining their current systems to standard and there is no evidence of untreated 
waste being released. Members advise that replacing the systems at such short notice 
would cost tens of thousands of dollars. 
 






